Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk  Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  
tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 
Present: J Lockhart, S Pannell (Chairman), G Peabody, D Perowne, H Seekings (Vice-Chairman), 
J Taylor and three members of the public.  
Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council
on Thursday 14 January 2016 at 7.00pm in the Social Club
MINUTES
Welcome 
1. Apologies from T FitzPatrick - District Councillor, M Strong - County Councillor, PCSO Jo Robotham - SNT Fakenham
· To note letter of resignation from R Coates.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below. None.
3. Minutes of the previous Meeting - 12 November, were approved and signed as a true record.
4. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
· To note that The Loke is an unadopted road. It is therefore for the residents to put up a sign.
· Successful litter pick
· Thanks to G Peabody for clearing the path by the Church
· The tree by the bridge does not need to be cut back at present.
5. The Meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they have and for reports from the District and County Councillors and the PCSO.
· A member of the public expressed his concern about the lack of interest at the previous meeting for a general tidy up around the village. He for one would be willing to take part and also be part of a Community Speed Watch Team.
Written report from NCCllr M Strong
Transport - Age Concern is introducing a new journey to Fakenham. 

Dementia Friendly Wells - Wells is on its way to being designated Dementia Friendly. North Norfolk’s first Dementia Information Day will be held on Tues 12 April.

NCC has invested an additional £1.1 million a year in Norfolk First Support. 
Wells Library and Friends Group - The group are looking for others to join them in supporting activities held within the library contact Jan Campbell – Library Manager 01328 710467 / 862715.

Written report from NNDCllr T FitzPatrick
The review of the North Norfolk Local Plan is well underway. The call for sites has now been issued and will allow owners of land to have them considered as possible development sites. 

An up to date assessment of housing need North Norfolk has recently been published.
We have recently let space in Fakenham offices to the Dept of Works and Pensions. This will both provide a better integrated service to members of the public.
Last week the Cabinet agreed to release the ear-marked funding for Broadband. This sum of £1M will be further match-funded by central government to provide a further £1M, enabling the District Council to tackle half of the areas in North Norfolk not covered under the Better Broadband for Norfolk rollout.
We are currently sharing our CEO and a number of other staff with Great Yarmouth on an interim basis. 
Written report from SNT Fakenham - no crimes or calls since the previous meeting.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting.
6. Development update -
· The request for people to tell the parish council of their affordable housing need met with very little response. Those interested were already registered with the District Council.
· Clovis Meath Baker from the Walsingham Estate was invited to speak and he explained that they would be interested to build affordable housing if a real need could be established. He suggested that Walsingham might be preferable being a Service Village with primary school, shops and public transport. He would be happy to work with the Parish Council to find out what was actually needed and to build and manage any affordable homes as a Social Housing Provider with governing documents etc to ensure that they would remain as such in perpetuity. It was agreed that he would meet with the Chairman and Elaine Ferguson – NNDC to discuss further.
The Chairman thanked Clovis for attending the meeting.
7. Environment 

· Highways - 
· Flooding at Ducks End - to note that the works to install a surface water chamber and pipes were due to start on Mon 8 Feb.  The culvert under the road at the bend on the lowest point was also block and would be cleared. Thanks to A Swan and S Bushell for helping out stranded drivers, trying to clear the flooding and for contacting Highways.
· Rangers - items to report
1. white painted ‘slow’ needs to be redone near Lower Farm.

2. drains on Fakenham Road (about ½ mile from the bridge) need to be rodded.
3. pothole on the approx to the bridge on the road from Little Snoring near the speed limit sign.
4. NNDC: Thursford Road and Dildash Lane to be included in road sweeping.
· To note that the County Council are offering parishes the opportunity to buy 2 rangers for half a day’s work for £300+vat.
· The knolls - 
· Grass cutting: no response from advert. Councillors and Clerk to seek quotes.
· It was agreed to ask via the newsletter if people to respond Yes or No to having a replacement tree on the knoll. If the majority did not wish to have a replacement tree the response could be used to request a change to the agreement with the District Council.
· Footpaths - the two public footpaths in Great Snoring are on the definitive map.
· Maintenance of village – agreed to establish a village working party and to note that there were two volunteers would be willing to help. Public liability insurance and risk assessments for specific tasks would need to be considered.
· Milepost - to note that a member of the Milestone Society had discovered the location of second milepost in Great Snoring, the first had already been lifted. 
· Community Speed Watch Team - only one volunteer, a minimum of six volunteers are required to have a scheme.



· Woodland Trust – decided not to pursue free trees available to parish councils and community groups.
8. Street furniture
· Parish Clock - to note that a faculty is required from the Diocese. The estimates for work to repair and repaint have been submitted. Colin Walton who services the clock is acting as advisor.
· Replacement hinge strap for the kiosk has arrived. The Chairman would ask S Bushell to fix with D Perowne.
9. Allotments
· Notice of proposed new tenancy agreement to be sent out to allotment holders to take effect from October 2017. 
· Letter to relevant allotment holders to send details of livestock (type and normal numbers) and to inform the Parish Council. Information required in case of outbreak of avian flu.

· Letter to relevant allotment holders to confirm that they can have a shed

· Signs are ready for putting up.
· The Clerk was asked to advertise in adjacent parish newsletters the availability of allotments.
10. Planning
· To consider proposals from NNDC
Manor House ref PF/15/1566: formation of gravel hard standing for storage of boat and visitors cars within existing paddock and relocation of existing 1.9 high close boarded fence. Plans  circulated. Response submitted on 18 Dec.
Great Snoring Parish Council is responding to this application as a ‘retrospective planning application’, as no previous planning application has been made for the 1.9 meter fence or hard standing.

• Hard standing – no objection

• Erection of 1.9 metre fence – PC has following concerns:

Height of close boarded fence & gates; Erected within Conservation Area; No ‘description of proposed work’ on the application form regarding 1.9 metre fence; No. 7 on the application form indicates that no trees or hedges need to be removed, in fact an old hedge has been removed; Position outside the original boundary, possible encroachment onto highway land; Colour of fence; Understand that this land is designated as a field; For information, laurel hedging has been planted on field side of fence.
· To note decisions made by NNDC
Forty Winks, Fakenham Road, ref: PF/15/1270
Demolition of single-storey dwelling and erection of two-storey dwelling and detached double garage with studio above. Approved
Manor House: PF/15/1311: Retention of children’s play area and equipment. Approved
11. Financial business
· To note receipts: allotment rent £115.25; Barclays interest 50p
· The balances on bank statements were confirmed as at 18 Dec 2015: 
Current account: £438.62; Savings account: £4,432.32
· To note that £1,500 transferred from savings account to current account on 1 Jan 2016
· The following payments were approved -
	
	Cheque no
	

	J Otte (carry forward)
	
	

	Social Club (hire of room)
	100221
	10.00

	Kettlestone Parish Council (Rights of Way and Byways course)
	100222
	10.00

	S Pannell (for allotment signs from Steward Safety Supplies)
	100223
	35.86

	total
	
	£  55.86

	Cheques made between meetings
	
	

	Remember When UK (hinge strap for kiosk)
	100220
	24.00


· Change of signatories. It was agreed that D Perowne should be the third signatory (along with S Pannell and H Seekings) to replace R Coates.
12. IT - Wi-fi at the Club. It was noted that G Peabody could get a cheaper rate and unrestricted access. However he wondered how much value the wi-fi and also the lap-top were for the village. It was decided that he and the Chairman should talk with H Perowne from the Social Club Committee.
13. To consider applying for a grant from BHF for a public access defibrillator. Unfortunately the offer had closed early due to demand.
14. Parish Council

· Public participation - it was agreed to keep the slot for members of the public to speak at the beginning of the meeting and the Chairman would ask if they wanted to comment on any items on the agenda. It would be at the Chairman’s discretion to invite members of the public to speak at other times.
· Review of Standing Orders - it was agreed that the Chairman, J Lockhart and D Perowne would review the Standing Orders.
15. Communicating with the village
· Newsletter – Tree Yes / No; Age Concern Bus; Second/holiday home contact details
· To note that Wideawake has now stopped.
16. Reports from parish councillors
· Report from NNDC Planning Workshop 25 Nov. Four councillors and the Clerk attended. Outline of work that is done at the planning department and practical application – to decide on a real proposal. Well-worth going to.
· Dog mess – one dog walker spoken to.
· Archive weekend 27-28 Feb on the memories of Harold Smith. Helpers most welcome.
17. Communication from members of the public.
18. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual

· Police Council Tax meeting 18 Jan in Kings Lynn
· Rights of Way and Byways Course to be held in Kettlestone Village Hall on Monday 8 February at 7pm. Cost per Parish Council £10.
· NN Town and Parish Councils 22 Feb in Cromer about second homes, affordable homes, neighbourhood planning.
· Ask the Farmer at Fulmodeston Village Hall on 23 Feb 6.30 for 7.30 start.
· Footpath Warden for Dereham Town Council hoping to organise a seminar / workshop with NCC about footpaths and maintenance.
19. Any other business for report or placing on the agenda for the next Meeting -
· Community orchard on the allotments 
· Litter pick

· Verges – wildflowers

· Mileposts
20. To confirm the date of the next meeting at 7 pm in the Social Club Thursday 10 March 2016.

Meeting closed at 9 pm.
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Signed: ………………...........................



Date………………..


Chairman


